
                                  Atlanta City Council  
                                     Meeting Minutes 
                                     August 1, 2017 
 
OPEN: The regular meeting of the Atlanta City Council was held on Tuesday August 1, 
2017 at the Atlanta City Hall. The meeting was called to order by Mayor Fred Finchum at 
7:30pm.  
 
ROLL CALL: Mayor Finchum, Tommy Young, Adam McVey, Amber Finchum. Billie 
Cheek and Keith Eimer were present. Andrea Halley was absent. 
 
Motion by Billie Cheek second by Amber Finchum to approve the minutes from the last 
meeting as presented. 
 
ROLL CALL: 
 
                 Halley-A                                               Finchum-yes 
                  Eimer-yes                                                Cheek-yes 
                 Young-yes                                              McVey-yes 
                                         
                                                                                                    Motion Carries. 
 
Motion by Billie Cheek second by Amber Finchum to pay all bills approved by chairman 
or as far as money allows. 
 
Roll Call: 
                 Halley-A                                                Finchum-yes 
                  Eimer-yes                                                 Cheek-yes 
                 Young-yes                                              McVey-yes 
                                                                                                          Motion Carries. 
 
Randy Brooks gave his report to the council. Brooks asked the council to consider 
extending the parking area toward the north. The owners will be consulted. 
He asked the council if they would be willing to lease the Golf Carts for an additional 5 
years. Brooks was instructed to find out if the lease could be dropped early if necessary. 
 
Keith Gardner brought up roof repairs at the City Hall and the old building. The warranty 
would run 15 years with Cochlin Roof Repair systems. 
The façade on the old building needed repair also. The repair would be TIF allowable. 
 
 
Mayor Finchum brought up the 2018 Fireworks date. It may be possible to get July 4th. 
The council felt that July 4th was not a good day. July 3rd or 1st will be checked into. 
 



The council was given an update from the Logan County Economic Development 
Partnership. 
 
Mayor Finchum reported that the City and Bob Kohlhase will meet with the EPA 
tomorrow (Wednesday 8/2) in Springfield. 
 
Alderwoman Finchum reported some vandalism had occurred again at the overpass. 
 
Alderman Young reported that a bush needed to be trimmed near Vaughn Craft’s house, 
vision is blocked there. 
Also the barricade needed to be moved near Marion Rankin’s house. 
He asked if the City would be refunded half of the amount of the Carriage House project 
as agreed upon. And in the future suggest wait until project is complete and a bill is 
received before check is issued. 
 
It was discussed at the June 20th meeting for a total cost of $4950 split between the 
Betterment Fund and the City. A check had been issued for $2475 to the Betterment 
Fund. 
                                                                                                                                                                                                                       
Motion by Adam McVey second by Amber Finchum to adjourn. 
 
  ROLL CALL: 
 
                 Halley-A                                                  Finchum-yes 
                  Eimer-yes                                                 Cheek-yes 
                 Young-yes                                               McVey-yes 
                  
                                                                                                          Motion Carries 
                                                                                       
The meeting adjourned at 8:05pm 
Kenneth Martin 
City Clerk 


